
   

 

ARTICLE OF THE MONTH 

On Friday 
May 2, a 
group of 
cars met at 
Culvers on 
14th & Old 

Cheney for a cruise to honor Roger 
Wermeskerch who passed away in 
March. The group then drove past the 
Wermeskerch home before ending up 
at Culvers on North 27th Street.  

       

REBELS AUTO CLUB 
NEWSLETTER 

February, 2020 

Proud to be a REBEL! 

May, 2020 

      
  President: Steve Lewis 
  (402) 318-8804  

  steveshotrodheaven@yahoo.com 

      

  Vice Pres:  Jack Takemoto 

  (402) 525-6683  

  jjtakemoto@gmail.com  

      

   
  Secretary:  Margaret Otley 
  (402) 786-3246                  
  lo25307@windstream.net 

    

   
  Treasurer: Steve Anderson  
  (402) 423-3729  
  sfanderson@neb.rr.com 

 
   

  Car Show Sec.: Mary Jane Kermmoade  
  402 429-9771  
  mj4quilts@gmail.com 
  (NOT a Member of the Board)

   
  Event Coordinator: Jim McNeil  
  (402) 890-0294  
  jlmcneilco@gmail.com  

   

   
  At Large: Doug Weber 
  (402) 975-5204  
  No Email Address for Doug  

      

   

  At Large: Johnny Nunn  
  (402) 202-0457  
  johnny_nunn@yahoo.com 

      

 

Executive Board Meetings are held the  
Second Tuesday of each Month.  
Members are welcome to attend. 

 
 

  Information Coordinator: Gary Willey 
  (402) 610-1414 
  gary@garywilley.com  
   NOT a Member of the Board) 

YOUR 2020 REBELS EXECUTIVE BOARD 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Due to the Corona Virus 
Pandemic, all REBELS 
Meetings are temporarily 
suspended.  

Members will receive  
information updates via REBELS Alerts 
and our Monthly Newsletters.  

 

In the meantime … Be Safe Out There!  
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mailto:gary@garywilley.com
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.PRESIDENTS GARAGE 

Hello REBELS Family 

I hope everyone is doing good having to deal with all the restrictions, social distancing, stay at home 
orders, and lay offs. This has been such an uncertain time for everyone, and hopefully everything will 
be back to normal soon, so we can all get back to having our meetings as before.  

Our car show will be going on as planned so there's nothing different there. So please hang in there 
while we get through these tough times, and we'll all be back together soon. 

Take Care, and Be Safe Out There! 

 

Steve Lewis, President 
REBELS Auto Club 

TREASURERS REPORT 

No Report this Month because there was no meeting! 

As always, detailed financial information is only given out to Members at regular General Meetings.  

Steve Anderson, Treasurer 
REBELS Auto Club  

VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 

Thanks to Mark  Walker , we had an internet Rebels Executive Committee Meeting.  I was unable to 
get the video part to work, but others with better connections were able to see faces. The recent 
Coronavirus 19 responses there are no gatherings places that are available for more than 10 persons 
who must respect social separation.  It is not clear when the government "lock down" will 
change.  Several  car shows have already canceled and we know that the general meeting in 
April  will need to be canceled.  We are thinking that we will probably be having an Executive Meeting 
using Mark's  Skills.   

Jim provided most of the business content of the meeting.  We will plan meeting at Firehouse subs parking lot.  It will 
give us a chance to get together and even bring some cars.  The next event is Coffee and Cars at Speedway Saturday 
30th of May.  The SCCA Regional Cone races have been rescheduled for August 19-23rd.  The Auction is the 28th-
30.  And the National SCCA races are scheduled for September 4-10th.  Busy way to end the summer.   

Add to this and maybe we can get Gary to put out an update or wait for the next months newsletter.  Stay Safe and 
Healthy. 

COORDINATOR REPORT  

SCCA Spring Nationals are now the 3rd week in August (19th through the 23rd).   

The SCCA NATIONALS are August 27th through September 7th, just a week later.  

The Auction is August 28th & 29th.  

Our Car Show is still scheduled for June  

Everything else is pretty much shut down due to the Pandemic.   

Jim McNeil, Event Coordinator 

REBELS Auto Club  
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SECRETARY REPORT (REBELS MEETING MINUTES)S 

April 2020 Executive Meeting (via computer) 

Members Attending: Steve Anderson, Jack Takemoto, Jim McNeil, Johnny Nunn, Margaret Otley, 
Doug Weber 

Guests: Mark Walker 

VP Jack called the meeting to order at 7pm. Jack suggested the minutes from this meeting be used 
for the newsletter since there will be no general meeting in April. Margaret said she would get them 
sent to Gary Willey so he can also put them on the website. If we were able to have an Executive 

Board Meeting in May it will be at Firehouse Subs at East Park. That date would be May 12
th
. The May General Meeting 

date is scheduled for May 27
th
, and it will be determined later if it is possible to have the Meeting and the location. A 

motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept the Vice President report. Margaret did say that all performances 
at Pinewood Bowl have been canceled for the summer. She wondered if the city was also going to cancel other 
activities in the park. Jim McNeil said he would check with the city parks department as to the status of our Car Show. 
Jim said we could possibly move the car show to July if necessary. A motion was made, seconded, and approved to 
accept the Secretary’s report. 

Coordinator Jim McNeil gave his report.  Johnny asked about Speedway’s Cars and Coffee. Jim said as far as he knew 
it had not been canceled for May.  Jim said he had received a check from the swap meet for $1,825. Jim said the UNL 
racing team was three weeks away from having their car finished. But UNL is now shut down, so not sure if they will be 
able to get it finished or if there will be a competition. Mark Walker said Spring SCCA (cone races) have been moved to 
August 19

th
 - 23

rd
. That is two weeks before nationals. Jim said he has calendars and Car Council books. He will pass 

them out at the first meeting that we are able to have. The Berean Church car show has been canceled so Tom 
Dingwell is using all his shares from the swap meet for calendars for the Rebel’s. Jim said he had not heard an update 
on the Sower’s Club car show. Doug Weber said he and Don will be out collecting door prizes as soon as it is safe to be 
out and about. Johnny Nunn received an award at World of Wheels for club display. A motion was made, seconded and 
approved to accept the Coordinator’s report. 

Steve Anderson gave the Treasurer’s report. Steve reported that income for the month was from Car Show entries, 
Membership renewals and Car Show Sponsorship. Expenses for the month were from advertising (car council book) 
and web hosting. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Margaret Otley, Secretary 
REBELS Auto Club 

 

 

Can Anyone 
Explain This? 

REBELS QUESTION OF THE MONTH 
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REBELS ‘CARTOON(S) OF THE MONTH’ 

REBELS “SAVE THOSE TABS” 

Be sure and save your “Pop Top Tabs” for the Ronald McDonald 
House to give as a donation from the REBELS Auto Club.  

Help support the Ronald McDonald House of Lincoln by collecting those 
little tabs you pull to open soda, soup or other aluminum cans.  

IF YOU ARE GOING TO DRINK POP AND/OR ADULT 
BEVERGES ANYWAY ... WHY NOT SAVE THOSE PULL 

TABS FOR A GOOD CAUSE? 

Bring your Pop Tops to the next meeting, and give to 
Margaret or Lydell Otley.    

  

Redneck Mag Wheels? 

REBELS JOKE OF THE MONTH 

How to install a Redneck Home Security System:  

1. Go to Goodwill and buy a pair of size 14-16 men's work boots.  

2. Place them on your front porch, along with a copy of Guns & Ammo Magazine. 

3. Put four giant dog dishes next to the boots and magazines. 

4. Leave a note on your door that reads as follows: 

Bubba,  

Me, Marcel, Donnie Ray and Jimmy Earl went for more ammo and beer. Be back within the hour.  

Don't mess with the pit bulls. They got the mailman this morning and messed him up bad. I don't think Killer 

took part, but it was hard to tell from all the blood.   

Anyway, I locked all four of 'em in the house. Better wait outside. Be right back.   

Cooter 
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REBELS MYSTERIES OF LIFE 

Since Bill and Hillary Clinton are from Arkansas, if they get a divorce will they still be brother 
and sister? 

Why is it that he only time the world beats a path to your door is if you're in the bathroom?  

Can you think of even one way to skin a cat?  

In the days of ancient Rome, was a score of 100 on a test only worth a C?  

When you go into court, aren’t you just putting your fate into the hands of 12 people who 
weren't smart enough to get out of jury duty?  

Where do people in hell tell people to go?  

Are you telling the truth when you lie in bed?  

Why do we have to wear a shirt and tie to go in a bar to see a topless dancer?   

How can there be self-help groups? 

When you're finally holding all the cards, why does everyone else decide to play chess?  

Isn’t it hard to make a comeback when you haven't been anywhere?  

When did my wild oats turn to Prunes and All Bran?  

Why was it all so different before everything changed?  

Do you think Joe Biden supports NATOE?  

Hockey will never be the same.  Who could ever forget Dwayne Gertsky?  

When will all the rhetorical questions end? 

If we have mileage, yardage and footage, why don't we have inchage? 

Did you ever notice that 100% of those who advocate abortion are people who already have been born?  

If the sphinx is half-man, half-cat ... does that make the sphincter the cat's ass 

Were the Dark Ages were caused by the Y1K problem? 

Why is it that the people who tell the most secrets are the people who have the worst breath?  

Why is it that when Serbian TV gets blown up once a week it gets back on the air in six hours, but when my cable 
company gets a wire cut it is off the air for three days.  

Was “Sanka” the kind of coffee that was served on the Titanic?  

Does DAM stand for "Mothers Against Dyslexia"? 

Is COLE’S LAW just nothing more than thinly sliced cabbage? 

Could Earth be the insane asylum for the universe?  

Why is it that the more you complain, the longer God makes you live. 

Is biology the only science in which multiplication means the same thing as division? 

Is a cow with no legs called ground beef?  

Who does God pray to? 

If those sports betting services have all the “winners” to bet on, why are they still working? 

A woman's favorite position is CEO. 

If you are schizophrenic and fall in love, can you be arrested for polygamy? 

Should we support bacteria because they're the only culture some people have?  

Undecided?  Well, yes and no... 

Hard work may not kill you, but why take chances? 

If I save time, when do I get it back?  

Do Lipton employees take coffee breaks? 

 
Bet you thought I would run out of these, didn't you? (everyone handles the Corona Virus Pandemic 
differently…) 

So, will there be more of these next month? The answer is “Yes.” (but sadly, they don’t get any better!) 

From the 
convoluted 

mind of Gary 
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2020 REBELS ADVERTISERS - SHOP THEM!   

 

(Click On a Business Card to Learn More) 

  
 

https://www.parkway66lincoln.com/
http://collegeviewauto.com/templates/7/Main7.aspx
http://cindyweiss.woodsbros.com/
http://www.jhlincoln.com/
http://barnanew.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=mj4+quilts+lincoln,+ne&tbm=isch&tbo=u&source=univ&sa=X&ved=0ahUKEwiw0-Wk3d_aAhWOwFkKHbVaD5MQsAQIqwE&biw=1093&bih=540
http://www.garywilley.com/
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REBELS AUTO CLUB 

PO BOX 21996 
LINCOLN, NE  68542 

Your REBELS Auto Club 
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